台北市立景興國中102學年度第一學期第二次定期考查八年級英語科試題

壹、聽力測驗 30%

- 一、根據聽到的敘述,選出最適當的回應句:10%
- 1. (A) I was at the museum then.
 - (B) I was watching TV at home.
 - (C) I wrote an e-mail yesterday.
- 2. (A) I really like drinking coffee.
 - (B) I make coffee every morning.
 - (C) I'm not, either.
- 3. (A) We can grow more plants.
 - (B) We can drive to work all the time.
 - (C) We can buy more snacks.
- 4. (A) Sorry. The show is very interesting.
 - (B) That's OK. I don't want to watch it again.
 - (C) Of course. When is the show?
- 5. (A) I didn't finish my homework on time.
 - (B) Mr. Black is mad at me every morning.
 - (C) I didn't see Mr. Black this morning.

二、聽五段對話,選出符合對話內容的答案:10%

- 6. (A) The girl called John for her notebook last night.
 - (B) John was playing basketball when the girl called him.
 - (C) John wants to listen to music with the girl this weekend.
- 7. (A) Peter is writing an e-mail to his friend in America.
 - (B) Andy worked very hard and became a doctor.
 - (C) Andy is studying medicine in America now.
- 8. (A) Both the boy and the girl were in the bad dream.
 - (B) The boy saved a big dog in the dream.
 - (C) The girl was walking home when the dog attacked her.
- 9. (A) The Brown family slurps all the time when they have meals.
 - (B) Bill enjoyed his dinner at Allen's house yesterday.
 - (C) The apple pie is Mrs. Brown's specialty.
- 10. (A) Tom's mother wants to throw away the old clothes.
 - (B) Tom's father uses the old clothes to wash his car.
 - (C) Tom's mother and her family donate all their old clothes.
- 三、聽兩段短文判斷 5 個是非題,符合短文內容者選 A,不符合者選 B:10%

Part A

- 11. Mr. Wang lives with his family in Taipei.
- 12. Mr. Wang works in the elderly home.
- 13. The elderly like to be with Mr. Wang.

rall D
14. Betty never asked questions when she watched her mom
baking.
15. Betty can bake delicious bread on her own now.
貳、綜合測驗 70%
一、語法選擇 20%
16. Sam: Why did you leave the office without goodbye?
Tim: Sorry, I was in a hurry (匆忙).
(A) says (B) to say (C) say (D) saying
17. Tina dinner when I her yesterday evening.
(A) eats; visited (B) ate; was visiting
(C) was eating; visited (D) was eating; visit
18. Lucy wants to win the race, so she practices every
morning.
(A) running (B) to run (C) run (D) runs
19. Reading comic books a lot of fun for many students.
(A) has (B) are (C) have (D) is
20. I am so hungry. Let's stop something.
(A) eat (B) eating (C) ate (D) to eat
21. Jack was writing an e-mail to his friend
(A) every morning (B) on the weekend
(C) at 4:30 yesterday afternoon (D) last night
22. Every Sunday, Bill helps his father the car.
(A) washes (B) wash (C) washing (D) washed
23. Mrs. Green: Today is little Sam's birthday. Remember
a gift for him on your way home.
Mr. Green: OK. I will.
(A) buying (B) buys (C) to buy (D) buy
24. Peter: You plan to go to the children's home. Can I help,
too?
David:
(A) We are tired. Don't join us.
(B) No, the kids don't need any help.
(C) No, we don't want to help the kids, either.
(D) Sure. You can play a rabbit in the show.
25. Cindy: The movie sounds (聽起來) interesting. What did it
begin with?
Carol:
(A) The movie began at 10:30 last Sunday morning.
(B) Well, a car race. It was really exciting.
(C) The movie was funny. We laughed a lot

〈背面尚有試題,請翻面繼續作答〉

(D) The end was terrible. I couldn't sleep after I saw the

二、克漏字選擇 10%

Tom: What do you plan to do this weekend, Pam?

Pam: (26) Do you have any?

Tom: Yes. I plan to go to Angel Children's Home with my sister.

My parents donate food and money __(27)__ the children's home and we help the kids __(28)__ their homework. Sometimes we go to clean the park with them on the weekend. Helping people is important. __(29)__ also important to help the Earth, right?

Pam: You are right. I love kids, and I want to do something for the Earth, too. Can I join you?

Tom: Sure. We can (30) a play together for the kids.

- 26. (A) I never think about it.
- (B) I got an idea.
- (C) I don't worry about it.
- (D) I have no idea.

- 27. (A) with
- (B) for(B) for
- (C) to (C) to
- (D) on(D) on

- 28. (A) with 29. (A) This is
- (B) That is
- (C) It is
- (D) We are

- 30. (A) turn on
- (B) get on
- (C) give up
- (D) put on

三、閱讀測驗 10%

Mr. Brown, a rich man, took his son to the countryside to see how poor people lived. He wanted his son to know how lucky he was to grow up in such a rich family. They spent a few days and nights on some of the poorest farms in the country. On their way back home, Mr. Brown asked his son, "Did you see how poor people lived?" "Yes," said his son. "So, tell me what you learned from the trip." said Mr. Brown. His son answered, "I saw that we have one dog, but they have five. We have a small pond in the middle of our garden, but they have many big ones. We buy food, but they grow theirs. We have high walls around our house to protect us, but they have friends to protect them." Mr. Brown didn't know what to say. Then, his son added, "Thanks, Dad. I also learned that being rich isn't always better than being poor."

countryside 鄉下 poorest 最貧窮的 protect 保護add 加上 always 總是 better 比較好 than 比

- 31. Why did Mr. Brown take his son to the countryside?
 - (A) To learn something about farms.
 - (B) To visit his grandparents.
 - (C) To see how poor people lived.
 - (D) To enjoy the country life.
- 32. Which is true about the reading?
 - (A) Mr. Brown wanted his son to live in the country.
 - (B) Both Mr. Brown and his son grew up in a poor family.
 - (C) They saw a lot of tall buildings on the poor farms.
 - (D) The rich and the poor don't live in the same way.

- 33. What does the word "ones" mean in line 10(第十行)?
 - (A) Ponds. (B) Gardens. (C) Friends. (D) Dogs.
- 34. Which is **NOT** true about the reading?
 - (A) The poor people have good friends.
 - (B) The Brown family doesn't grow their own food.
 - (C) The poor people live on the farms.
 - (D) The Brown family doesn't have any dogs.
- 35. What did Mr. Brown's son learn from the trip?
 - (A) Being poor is always a bad thing.
 - (B) Poor people can also have good lives.
 - (C) Only rich people can live happily.
 - (D) The rich should protect the poor.

四、字彙測驗 15%

- (一)、將以下的中文譯成英文 10%
- 36. 手指 37. 仙境 38. 海灘 39. 刀子(複數) 40. 牛排
- 41. 地板 42. 報紙 43. 皇后 44. 奇怪的 45. 突然之間

(二)、文意字彙 5%

- 46. Mr. Wang: Do you need a fork, Mr. Smith?Mr. Smith: No, I'm OK with c ks. I learned to use them when I was in Japan.
- 47. Japanese people have some special table <u>m</u> <u>rs</u>. For example, they slurp when they eat ramen.
- 48. It is not <u>p</u> <u>e</u> to wave your fork in the air during the meal.
- 49. Please stay with me. I don't want to watch the <u>h</u> movie alone. It's so terrible.
- 50. Yesterday was my sister's birthday. She <u>i</u> ted her friends to my house to have a party.

五、整句式翻譯 15%

- 51. 我有空的時候喜歡在院子裡種花。
- 52. 謝謝你帶給我們歡樂和愛。
- 53. 做三明治對 Alice 而言是困難的。
- 54. 當爸爸進到廚房的時候,媽媽正在煮水煮蛋。
- 55. 多虧了 Teresa 修女,這些孩子們得以享受家庭生活。